

Agenda: WSRA Exec 24th October 2016

24 October 2016 19:37

1. Welcome
 - a. Dave, Brian, Clive, Neil, Dax
 - b. Apologies Peter
2. Next Meeting
 - a. Monday's are best
 - b. Aim for end of January prior to closed.
3. County League Issues
 - a. Late submission of results. - league secretary to politely chase up the home captain.
 - b. Hospitality - If home team uses Wetherspoons or any other possible venue with restricted access to juniors, need to discuss with away team for any special requirements. Action Neil.
 - c. Squash levels - All players need to register correct name and date of birth. Action Brian/Neil to canvas team captains to ask their teams to register WSRA website.
 - d. Marking course - funded via regional forum. Brian to organise course in Lyneham. Action Brian.
 - e. Fees still outstanding from Andover, Trowbridge, Devizes. All agreed to pay presently.
 - f. Entry fee - limited to £70 per team. Abolish additional £10 per player charge for more than 7 players. Unanimously agreed.
 - g. Nominated home nights - Neil expressed the issues having different home nights for different clubs and would like to suggest fixed nights. Exec agreed this is a matter for the team captains and should be raised again at the league meeting.
4. Committee roles and vacancies and offers of help.
 - a. Mike Stannard stepped forward to volunteer as league secretary. Neil is happy to continue until AGM next year. Action Clive to approach Mike to discuss with Neil directly about taking on the role.
 - b. Mike Hyland has offered service as membership secretary and run O35s and O45s. Action: Dave to discuss with Mike the role of membership secretary.
 - c. Dean to continue overall coordination of ICC masters/seniors and county tournaments. Competitions coordinator.
 - d. Exec to advertise their own vacant roles on the website and via social media. Action Dave to coordinate.
 - e. Chairman still required. Invitation to be put out to squash community. Action Dave.
 - f. Other offers of help from Nev Buckle and Simon Williams. Need to identify possible roles.
5. Explore with Glos about combined premier league at top end. Need to push more participation from bottom. Action: Clive to canvas idea with Marlborough club.
6. Update on County Association Network.
 - a. Action Dave to publish the notes.
7. AOB
 - a. Small grant application for development for schools was rejected. Age of recipients were outside of the required range. Dax is resubmitting.
 - b. Dax put levy on Junior closed of £5 to ES. County should get 20%.
8. Meeting closed 9.25pm.